
Dear Parents,

Welcome Back!

I hope that everyone had a restful holiday and Easter break and that you are ready for a busy and

exciting Term 2. The students have had a productive and settled first three days back at school.

Fun Run

Our school Fun Run is next week on Wednesday 30th April to be held at Ganaway Reserve in Kialla

Lakes. It is always an exciting school community event that we look forward to each year.

It is chance to enjoy some exercise, raise some money for our school and dress up in our House

colours. So far, we have raised $16,500. What a fabulous achievement! Our aim is $30,000.

Mother's Day Stall and Breakfast

Mother's Day is fast approaching. Our Parents Association have been busy preparing the stall

which will be held on Thursday 8th May with the Mother's Day Breakfast the following morning on

Friday 9th May starting at 8am. This is always a great morning, and we look forward to catching up

with all the mum's, grandmothers and special friends.

Mother's Day Raffle

Part of the Mother's Day stall and breakfast is the annual Mother's Day raffle. A great opportunity

to win some fabulous prizes. To enter our incredible raffle, please see the flyer further down in this

newsletter.

Weekend Sport

A lot of our students are starting to play their weekend sport this weekend. I thank all those

parents who have put their hand up to be involved as a coach or team manager. These sports

wouldn't be able to run if it wasn't for your support. Not only is it a great opportunity for students to

socialise and have some fun, but parents also get to catch up and have a chat whilst watching their

children run around. If you haven't collected your jerseys, netball dresses etc please contact the

office.



ANZAC Day

A reminder there is no school tomorrow, Friday 25th April. This is a day of reflection and

recognising those soldiers who went to war to protect our country.

Take Care,

Angela Grumley

APRIL

Friday 25th - ANZAC Day, No School

Tuesday 29th - 2026 Foundation Tour 11:30am

Wednesday 30th - GSPS Fun Run

MAY

Thursday 1st - School Photos

Wednesday 7th - 2026 Foundation Tour, 10am

- Interschool Cross Country

Thursday 8th - Mother's Day Stall

Friday 9th - Mother's Day Breakfast

Monday 12th - NO SCHOOL

Tuesday 13th - Down Ball Tournament

Thursday 15th - 2026 Foundation Tour, 11:30am

- Year 6 Bendigo Excursion

Friday 16th - Division Cross Country

Tuesday 20th - Year 1 Kyabram Fauna Park

Wednesday 21st May - Grandparent/Parent/Special Friends

Friday 23rd - Division football/netball/soccer championships

Tuesday 27th - 2026 Foundation Tour, 10am







School Photos

School Photo Portal is now available to open on your COMPASS app. Go to the More tab down the

bottom and you will scroll and find Photo Ordering.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to call the office on 58211 944 If you are absent on

photo day - Thursday 1st May - MSP have offered; Parents who know they will have absent

students on the 1st of May are welcome to go to Mooroopna Primary school on Friday 9th of May.

Parents will need to attend between 8:30 and 9:00 am. They will then have their portraits included

in the portrait section of their class photo.

SIBLING PHOTOS - All sibling photos MUST be ordered before Thursday 1st May.











GSPS School Tours for 2026 Foundation Students

We are currently taking bookings for NEW FAMILIES only for Foundation Students that are

commencing in 2026.

To book a school tour, please call the office on 58 211 944.



Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF)

Submitting an application

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) system is open for schools to enter applications

from 29 January 2025. Parents/carers wishing to apply for CSEF payments for 2024 must submit

their application form to the relevant school before 28 June 2025.

However, a parent/carer will only be required to submit an application form to the school in the

following circumstances:

the parent/carer is applying for the CSEF payment for the first time – i.e. an application form

was not lodged with the school in the previous year, or

circumstances have changed – for example, there has been a change in the care arrangement

of the student, a change of name or CRN, or a new sibling has started at the school and the

parent/carer wishes to apply for the CSEF payment for the new sibling also.

Where a parent/carer is not required to submit a new application, schools can rollover/copy the

previous year’s application on the CSEF system to the current school year.

Application forms

Schools are able to accept and process applications up until 28 June.

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund application form 2025 (DOCX)

Applications are also available at our school office.

https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/csef-application-form-2879
https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/csef-application-form-2879
https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/csef-application-form-2879


If there's shared custody

The CSEF system only allows one application per student. Where there are parents/carers in

shared custody situations (who both hold a concession card) the parent/carer who submits the

eligible card first will be the parent/carer who is to receive the payment.



Fun Run Information - Wednesday 30th April

Dear Parents and Carers,

Our Fun Run Day is nearly here, and we are excited for a day full of energy, teamwork, and House

spirit! Please see the important details below for the day:

🕘 FUN RUN TIMETABLE – WEDNESDAY 30TH APRIL

9:00 a.m. – Morning Session

All specialist classes will run as normal.

Important: Please ensure your child is at school on time. Classroom teachers will mark the

roll-on Compass ASAP so we can make necessary adjustments to Fun Run scoresheets and

ensure we have an accurate record of all participants.

11:00 a.m. – Recess Break (45 mins)

An adjusted Yard Duty roster will be in place.

11:45 a.m. – House Assembly

Staff and students will attend House meetings to practice chants and build excitement. All

students who participate earn points for their House – let’s aim for a fun and spirited

afternoon!

12:00 p.m. – Lunch in Classrooms



Eating lunch early allows students time to digest before the Fun Run begins.

12:20 p.m. – Move out to buses

12:30 p.m. – Buses depart from Guthrie Street

Races will roughly start at 12.45pm, with Grade 6 going first.

2:45 p.m. – Return to school

🎽 What to Bring/Wear:

House colour dress-ups encouraged!

Sunscreen and a hat

Comfortable, appropriate footwear for running

Water bottle

🏅 Grades 4–6:

Students who place in the top 5 will have the opportunity to compete at the Interschool Cross

Country Carnival – good luck!

💰 Fundraising Update:

We’re currently sitting at $16,500, with a goal of $30,000!

If you haven’t already, please jump online and create your child’s Fun Run profile and share it with

family and friends on your socials. Every share and donation help support our school!

Thank you for your continued support – we can’t wait for a fantastic Fun Run day!











Guthrie St 2nd Hand Uniform Shop

If you would like any pre-loved Guthrie St uniforms please ring Ronika on 0458 281 833.



Guthrie St IRON ON TRANSFERS

Iron on transfers are now available from the School Office.

Red for Polo Shirts and Blue for windcheaters - $2.50 each

Guthrie Street Primary School

Please contact the office if you have any queries. You can also

follow us on Facebook and Instagram @guthriestreetps

Email: guthrie.street.ps.shepparton@education.vic.gov.au

Website: http://www.guthriestps.vic.edu.au

Location: 33-69 Guthrie Street, Shepparton VIC, Australia

Phone: (03) 58211944

Facebook: facebook.com/guthriestreetps

Twitter: @guthriestps
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